Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th October 2021.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors G Robinson, A Leadley and S Fielding. 
District Councillor Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 

There were no members of the public.
088/21 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from Councillors R Hewson, S Rex, P Blagg and B Ayton. 

089/21 Declarations of Interest 
Councillor Fielding declared an interest in Planning and British Legion.
090/21 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 14th September 2021.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th September copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and were signed by the Chairman.

091/21 Matters Arising 
a)  Cricket ground – Councillor Pressley reported that a letter had been sent to the owners and will be chased up.  It is hoped that the club who have expressed an interest can play next year.

b) CIL – Telephone Box, Christmas Lights, Village Hall
A reply has been circulated confirming that CIL can be used for the village hall.
Lindricks have not replied about the telephone box and the clerk was asked to chase this up.
The Christmas lights will need looking at for next year, councillors will look for suppliers for this.
An update on costs has been received from the Village Hall regarding their improvements.
Councillor Robinson suggested we prepare a list of the projects and the budget.  Councillor Leadley suggested we feedback a report in the village magazine.
An email has been circulated regarding the clock, Councillors unanimously agreed the clerk should write asking for the repair to be done as soon as possible and by Thursday 11th November at the latest.
Councillors asked for an update in the Newletter and that the council will consider other projects in the future.
[bookmark: _Hlk46265581]c) Village Hall Improvements – The hall was discussed, it was reported that it is extensively well used.  Resolved – Councillor Fielding proposed we donate £45,000 from CIL money, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and unanimously agreed, the clerk will request this money.
[bookmark: _Hlk53518892]d) Neighbourhood Plan –   Councillor Hewson has delivered the survey, by the end of November we should see what responses we have got and will need to set up a working party at the next meeting.
e) Spring Planters/Planting of bulbs – Councillor Robinson proposed we buy the winter pansies as last year, seconded by Councillor Fielding and all agreed.  Councillors reported that the geraniums had been a success.

The bulbs have been received by Councillor Robinson and will be planted.

Councillor Fielding reported that Highways have been out and looked where the planters are at the minute and will sort out the required licence.  At the church Highways have requested a photo of what we will be replacing it with.

The clerk has ordered the tubs as agreed at the last meeting and councillors unanimously agreed to request the CIL money £4030.

f) Ditches on Shireoaks Common - Clearing Out – Councillor Fielding reported that they are dealing with it and that a survey of dykes and ditches throughout villages is happening.
g} Planting area at Parish Council Notice Board – A reply from Network Rail has been circulated to councillors and was discussed as they claim that the noticeboard was actually on their land.  Councillors thought it is owned by Highways, and asked where is the boundary with Network Rail, County Councillor Fielding will ask the County Council for further information.
The clerk was asked to put the noticeboard on the next agenda as the Perspex is battered and scratched.
h) Village Name Sign - Shireoaks Road – There was discussion about whether the sign will be moved again, Councillor Fielding will ask Highways for clarification.
i) Damaged seat/bench on Shireoaks Road – The current position with the benches is not known and the clerk was asked to write and ask for the status on the benches.
j) War memorial – The church warden has offered to brush it down to remove the moss that had been reported as he has the equipment, councillors agreed he could do this.
k) Litter bins– A cheque was written for the purchase of the new bin agreed at the last meeting.  The other bin replaced by the council was thrown in the canal and has been taken out although it is believed the bottom is missing and still in the canal.
The clerk was asked to request that the handyman remove the red shell and leave it with the Chairman and to remove the bags to other bins.
092/21	New Business 

a) Parishes working together – details had been circulated, councillors agreed they were interested, the clerk was asked to reply.

b) Newsletter – The deadline is 7th November.	
 
c) Grass cutting contract – The clerk was asked to contact SWHL for a quote for next year.

d) Fireworks – The Chairman had circulated details which were discussed as the fireworks have been cancelled because it was not safe to go ahead.  Councillors raised concerns that Bassetlaw Safety Advisory Group were not being involved.

A resident has expressed an interest in providing the fireworks next year.

093/21	Planning
a) New Applications
There were no new applications.
b) Decisions 
21/01218/HSE Proposed Demolition of Existing Stable Block and Erection of a Two Storey Rear Extension and Single Storey Side Extension Brookfield Shireoaks Common Shireoaks - granted
21/01148/HSE Retrospective Planning Permission for the Erection of a Single Storey Pitched Roof Extension to the Rear 5 Bethel Terrace Shireoaks –granted
094/21 Reports from County and District Councillors.
Councillor Pressley had given his report which had been circulated.
Councillor Fielding reported that the names given at the last meeting for warden training have been put on the next list.
There has been an update with the Environment Agency and the County Council over how things are progressing, they are pressing for a drop -in session at Worksop to update on the plans going forward for a long-term solution. 
Councillor Fielding will order another load of sandbags she will ask what we do with the ones that have rotted and will also look at the container.  The Chairman reported weeds have been cleared by Bassetlaw who did a good job but gravel now needs putting down.
095/21 Finance
		Balanced to statements as at 30.09.21
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	24,543.45

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5,716.37

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	30,259.82

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	12,340.50

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	12,340.50

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	499.15

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	80.00

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	325.80

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	440.00

	
	
	M Welch (Bulbs)
	
	
	40.50

	
	
	Newsletter
	
	
	650.00

	
	
	Poppy Appeal
	
	
	30.00

	
	
	
	
	
	2,065.45

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	2,065.45

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	22,478.00

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5,716.37

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	28,194.37

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	2,264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	25,930.05



	
	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


 c) Signatories – Councillor Blagg is looking into this.



d) Newsletter Grant – Councillor Robinson proposed we donate £650, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and all agreed.

e) Donation to Poppy Appeal – Councillors agreed to buy a wreath again as last year and to check the poppies for the lamp posts buying additional ones if necessary.  Councillor Robinson proposed we donate £30 and this was unanimously agreed.

096/21 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding – Hardcore is needed in the front and the lock needs sorting.   Councillors asked the clerk to write to Councillor Blagg to see if he knows what could help and if road planings are any good for it.
If help is needed for the sandbags councillors can arrange help.
097/21 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
098/21	Police Report
The clerk was asked to write sending the dates of meetings.
099/21 Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
The 30mph sign in Spring Lane has been damaged.
The kerb corner on Brancliffe Lane has been clipped by a heavy vehicle and crumbled, County Councillor Fielding will report this.
100/21	 Date of next meeting
9th November 2021
The meeting closed at 9.08 p.m.
